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South Bay Metro Green Line Extension Community Meetings

On Tuesday, October 26th, we concluded a series of four community meetings held in the cities of Torrance, Lawndale, Redondo Beach and Los Angeles to update the community on the status of the South Bay Metro Green Line Extension Draft Environmental Impact Statement/Environmental Impact Report (EIS/R). The Draft EIS/R is scheduled for public review in the Fall of 2011, with Board action on the Locally Preferred Alternative scheduled for Winter 2011.  

Approximately 200 people participated in the meetings and offered nearly 100 verbal and written comments. Of the “build” alternatives under consideration, most participants voiced support for a light rail extension of the Metro Green Line from its terminus in Redondo Beach to points south, highlighting the potential for seamless connections between the South Bay and other countywide destinations such as Norwalk and the Mid-City area of Los Angeles. Environmental issues of concern among many residents and property owners adjacent to the right-of-way included noise, vibration, crime/security, safety, property values, and traffic impacts. The next round of community workshops is scheduled for Winter/Spring 2011.
Numerous Media Attend Board Meeting on Regional Connector, Westside Subway Extension Draft EIR/S Votes

Channels 2/9, 4, 7, 35, KNX/KFWB, Metro Networks, KPCC, Los Angeles Times, Daily News, Rufo Shimpo, Beverly Hills Weekly, City News Service, LA Weekly, Curbed L.A., and La Opinion attended this morning’s Board meeting on the approval of the Westside Subway Extension and Regional Connector project Draft EIS/Rs. Media Relations has issued a news release reporting the board’s action to move both projects in the final environmental review/preliminary engineering phase. Stories are expected to run today and tomorrow.

Expo Construction Notice

As part of construction of the Expo Line project, work crews will temporarily close Buckingham Road at the intersection with Exposition Boulevard, along the Exposition right-of-way, for reconstruction and paving. Exposition Boulevard will be closed to through traffic at the following intersection—Buckingham Road - 9:00 a.m. Monday, November 1, 2010 to 9:00 p.m. Thursday, November 4, 2010. Please click here to view the construction notice.


	

	








